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St Michael’s Church
Dear Friends,
  October is the month of Harvest 
Festivals, a time to give thanks to God for all his 
goodness to us, and to celebrate the hard work and 
ingenuity of farmers and agricultural scientists.  
 My Grandfather, on his Welsh farm would 
have been amazed at the huge machines that bring 
in the harvest, the tractors, combines and harvesters 
that work all through the night to pick the crop at its 
best.  His small fields would never have held all our 
familiar machinery.  
 But however the crops are gathered, the care 
and concern my Grandfather had for his land and 
animals, his understanding of how to grow things, is 
the same today, and will always be the same.  
 When we fill our churches with flowers and 
vegetables, and sit down to share in a simple meal 
at our Harvest Celebrations, we are reminded of our 
dependence on the land around us, and countries far 
away to provide us with the food we need.  
 
“If the land could speak,
It would speak for us,
It would say, like us, that the years
Have forged the bond of life that ties us together.
It was our labour that made her the land she is,
It was her yielding that gave us life.
We and the land are one!      
(Christian Aid, from the Philippines)

St Francis, writing in the 12th Century, wrote in his 
Canticle of the Sun:
“Praised be my Lord for our sister, mother earth,
Who sustains and keeps us
And brings forth diverse fruits with grass and flowers 
bright.”
In our hymn “All Creatures of our God and King”, 
based on the Canticle of the Sun, we sing “Dear 
Mother Earth…..”
 We are sustained and kept in good health by 
the goodness of the soil, God calls us to be good 
stewards of the Earth.  That means that not only 
should we do all we can to care for the land around 
us, but also make sure that wherever food is grown 
and harvested in the world, that the land and people 
there are not exploited or blighted by over 
production.  

We pray for an equal sharing of the world’s resources 
so that no one should go hungry, while we have so 

much choice and variety of food.  How we produce 
our harvest in Britain or in places far away has an 
impact on our lives today and tomorrow.  
 “God saw everything that he had made, and 
indeed it was very good.”  (Genesis 1:31) 
May we do all we can to care for the earth, and the 
web of life that sustains us.

  Yours in Christ,
   Heather
  

St Michael & All Angels’ Church Bodenham
SUNDAY SERVICES FOR OCTOBER

Oct 2nd    HARVEST THANKSGIVING 
 
 6.00pm  Choral Evensong   (The Revd Heather Short)
    
Oct 9th   9.30am Sung Eucharist       (The Revd Heather Short)
 6.00pm  Evensong

Oct 16th 9.30am Family Communion 
    (The Revd Heather Short)
  6.00pm  Evensong

Oct 23rd 9.30am Sung Eucharist (The Revd Alison Leigh)
  6.00pm Evensong

Oct 30th 10.00am      GROUP SERVICE AT BODENHAM
    (The Revd Heather Short)
    6.00pm Evensong

NB: Evensong will normally be include hymns and led by 
one of the Churchwardens

HOLY COMMUNION AT SIWARD JAMES
 There will be a celebration of Holy 
Communion at the Siward James Centre 
on Friday, October 21st at 11.00am.  All are 
welcome to attend.
        Please note - not the last Friday in the 
month as usual, but the Friday before!

All Souls' / All Saints' Day 
On Sunday October 30th - All Saints' Day - 

we will have a special service at 6.00pm when we 
will remember all those who have died. 

If you would like to remember someone special to  
you please join us at this simple Evensong Service. 
You can write the name of a loved one on a sheet at 
the back for church and this will be read out at the 

beginning of the service. You can also light a candle 
if you wish. Everyone is most welcome.  
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CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
The key items discussed at this months 
meeting were speeding, Community led Plan, 
Broadband, Housing strategy and the Flood 
group activities. We are very fortunate that 
our local Flood group is very active and has 
secured funding for the properties affected 
by the 2007 floods.
I am also pleased to confirm that Tony 
Mitcheson and Jeff Pollard have volunteered 
to locate the SID on a regular basis, we now 
have a wealth of data on speeding which has 
been passed to the local police and we are 
expecting more speed checks in the near 
future. 
The community led Plan action list is now 
being finalised and I hope that you will all 
feel you have had a chance to have your say 
in matters that concern you. I would like to 
thank the Steering Group for the hard work 
and effort they have dedicated to the plan 
over the last 18 months. In order for the 
whole process to be a success we now need 
more volunteers to get involved and support 
the key issues in order to improve the Parish.
Derek Ling
Chairman
HIGH SPEED BROADBAND IN BODENHAM
The Government is promoting the 
introduction of high speed broadband in 
rural areas, if there is sufficient demand 
from residents and business. Herefordshire 
Council have produced a questionnaire to 
estimate the demand.  Please complete the 
questionnaire at 
www.fastbroadband4herefordshire.org.uk
More details appear elsewhere in this 
Newsletter. 
PLANNING APPLICATIONS.
Hillside, Litmarsh (proposed replacement 
dwelling – revised application). Herefordshire 
Council have granted planning permission for 
this application.  
DINMORE SPOUT
The Parish Council has once again been 
notified by the Scientific Officer in 
the Environmental Health and Trading 
Standards department at Herefordshire 
Council that the water at the spring serving 
Dinmore Spout is not fit to drink.  The 
latest inspection found different bacteria 
from previous inspections, namely e-coli and 

enterococi. Important clinical infections 
caused by enterococci include urinary 
tract infections, bacteremia, bacterial 
endocarditis, diverticulitis, and meningitis. 
There is no safe limit for these bacteria in 
water supplies.  You have been warned.

NOTICEBOARDS 
There are three Parish Council noticeboards 
– at Saffrons Garage, opposite the School 
and next to the playground.  The Parish 
Council is hoping to move the noticeboard 
at Saffrons Garage to a more prominent 
position.  The other two noticeboards will 
shortly be divided into a space for Parish 
Council notices only and a space for all other 
notices. 
DID YOU KNOW?....(1)
…….that you can put dog poo in litter bins, if 
it is bagged.
The Parish Council should be putting stickers 
to this effect on all its litter bins shortly.
DID YOU KNOW?.....(2)
…………that you can support the doctors at 
Bodenham….
firstly, by always ringing before 11am, if you 
need a home visit, and, secondly, by always 
using the dispensary at the Surgery. The 
more this facility is used, the more likely it 
is to continue to be provided. 
DID YOU KNOW?.....(3)
……………………..about the parish website?
At www.bodenhamparish.org.uk you can find 
an absolute wealth of information about 
Bodenham past, present and future.  Take 
a look.
FINALLY….
The next Parish Council meeting will be held 
at 7.30pm on Monday 3rd October  at the 
Siward James Centre. Copies of the agenda 
are placed in advance on parish notice boards 
and on the parish website 
(www.bodenhamparish.org.uk). 
Everyone is most welcome to attend and raise 
any matters of concern in the slot reserved 
for this purpose during the meeting. 
lf you prefer you can raise matters in 
advance by contacting Chris Smith, Parish 
Clerk, on 01568 797132 or by email at:
 fork.lightning@gmail.com.
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A.G. ACCOUNTANCY SERVICES
* End of Year Accounts  * Partnerships

* Balance Sheet Profit and Loss
* Tax Returns / VAT * Online Returns

* Business Start Up  * Help with Government Forms
* Free Consultation  * Totally Confidential

* Home Visits
REASONABLE RATES * LOCAL SERVICE 

Be Prepared Ring Today
Tel: 01432 850714

Mobile 07807 338521
web www.agaccountancyservices.co.uk

E-mail enquiries@agaccountancyservices.co.uk
*Help with new Money Laundering Regulations and
Risk Assessment for Book-keepers and Practitioners

BODENHAM CHRISTIAN FELLOWSHIP, 
Chapel Lane, Bodenham
Programme for October

1st 7.30pm Harvest Supper

2nd 9.00am Praise and Prayer

7th 
to 
9th

Celebration of the Bible in English
                     (See separate notice)

9th 10.30am Worship Service - Revd Gordon                            
                                               Hill

16th 10.30am Worship Service - 
                              Revd Gordon          
                                                Hill

23rd 10.30am Fellowship Service and
                         Communion

30th 10.30 Worship Service - Peter Lefroy-
                                               Owen

      
Praise and Prayer on Sunday 2nd October will be 
followed by a simple breakfast.  Coffee will be served after 
all services.
Café @ Chapel  meets every Thursday  morning - Why 
not just call in for a coffee and chat at any time between 
10.30am  and 12 noon.
Midweek Study and Discussion Group  meets on 
Thursdays at 7.30 for 7.45pm.   Visitors are welcome to 
meet with us as we study the Book of Acts - ‘Faith Explo-
sion.’   Contact Peter Lefroy-Owen for more information.
Ladies Bible Study restart on Tuesday, 4th October 
at 10.00am, with the first of 8 studies in Hebrews enti-
tled ‘Considering Jesus’, which will focus on the Person 
and Work of the Lord Jesus.  New friends are welcome.  

Please contact Margaret Seccombe for further details.

Contact Peter Lefroy-Owen, Margaret Seccombe (797094)  
Secretary: Pat Horrigan (797044)

CELEBRATION OF THE BIBLE IN ENGLISH
400th Anniversary of the

 Authorised Version Publication

Bodenham Chapel
7th – 9th October 2011

Including:

AN EXHIBITION TO SHOW THE ORIGINS AND 
HISTORY OF THE BIBLE IN ENGLISH

** 150 items, including unusual and rare volumes
** Saturday Evening:  Film and “Any Questions”   
             Panel, with Testimony of a “Bible 
                             Smuggler” friend of Brother Andrew
** Sunday Morning: Special Service of Celebration
** Sale Table with 100 or so second hand Christian 
books,  Including Bible study and Theology. 

CONTACTS:  01568 760580 or 01568 797531

Exhibition:  Opening:  Fri 7th 4.00 p.m. to 9.00 p.m.
        Opening:  Sat 8th 10.30 a.m to 5.30 p.m.
       Opening: Sun 9th 9.30 a.m.; 2.30 to 5pm   
      
Evening Meeting:   Sat 8th   7.30 p.m. -  9.30 p.m. 
 
Film;  Refreshments;  
Any (Bible) Questions? Panel.
Special Visitors (to date):  Noel Doubleday (former 
‘Smuggler’ with Brother Andrew); 
Gordon Hill (former Pastor Leominster Baptist Ch)
The Rev. Gordon Hill

Aim: To show the origins of our English Bible, how 
it has evolved over the centuries and to encourage 
everyone to read a portion of the Bible every day.  
There will be Bible Reading Notes (various) available, 
also leaflets on Bible reading and a detailed list of 
the Exhibits.

Exhibition Details:
1. Whole Bibles
To include:  1471 Nicholas Lyra; 1493 Hebrew ben 
Asher;1521 Nuremburg; 1535 Erasmus; 
1540 Cranmer; 1560 Geneva; 1582 Douay; 
1630 Authorised Version, and other rare items.      
2. New Testaments
3. ‘Curiosity’Bibles or parts of the Bible
4. Speciality Bibles 
  (a) Inter-linear Bibles 
  (b) Study Bibles
  (c) Multi Versions (Polyglot)
  (d) Parallel Gospels
  (e) Misprint Bibles
5. Childrens, Multi-part and comic strip Bibles
6. Foreign Language Bibles
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BODENHAM ROMANIA SUPPORT GROUP

BRSG AUTUMN QUIZ
FRIDAY 7th OCTOBER

at
BODENHAM PARISH HALL

7.15 FOR 7.30 prompt start

Teams of 4 - 6, 
individuals also welcome

£6 per person
(includes glass of wine and nibbles)
To book a table for your team phone 

Pat on 797044
or email Margaret at

mdpjames@talktalk.net
(Please book your table Now)

THURSDAY 13TH OCTOBER  Knit-In at 14 Brockington 
Road from 2 - 4 pm. Visitors are always welcome.  We don’t 
charge anything and will provide you with wool if needed.  
Ladies are knitting or crocheting hats, scarves and mittens for the 
Operation Christmas Child shoeboxes, and blankets.  
Thank you to all who have supplied us with knitted items, wool 
and suitcases this year - all these are still needed.
Chairman: Pat Horrigan (797044)

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD
 If you would like to help with the OCC appeal, 
explanatory leaflets are available at the Post Office, Saffron’s 
Cross Garage, St Michael’s Church, Bodenham Chapel, or from 
myself.  
Please phone me for futher information, or contact:
www.operationchristmaschild.org.uk
I shall be glad to receive filled shoeboxes, or items for them, at 
any time.
Local Co-ordinator: Pat Horrigan (797044)

Bridgette Kempson 
M.Inst.Ch.PHPC Registered

Home Visiting Chiropodist
Tel 01568 797543

Mobile 07798 765744

Also at Beautonics, 97B Old Eign Hill, 
Hereford

Tel 01432 370550

ADVANCE  NOTICE  

                In Bodenham Parish Hall on 
                            Saturday 10th December, at 7.30pm

                          2 One-Act plays will be performed  
 

BODENHAM  PLAYERS    
Presents 

                                                         
“Her Grace will be Here”  

 
 A Comedy Play 

 By
Arthur Lovegrove 

   
HEREFORD  PLAYERS  

Presents

“In the Blinking of an Eye”
                                                     

A Comi-Tragic Play
By

Jeremy Hylton Davies
 

Further details in the November Newsletter; further information 
please contact me on telephone number 01568 797868.

Gwenllian Bowden         

MICK LANE
FLOORING SERVICES

ALL TYPES OF FLOORS FITTED
TILES* WOOD* CARPETS * VINYLS*ETC

LAYTEX FLOOR SCREEDING 
WOOD FLOORS SANDED & POLISHED

FREE ADVICE ON FLOORING
PROBLEMS

35 YEARS EXPERIENCE
FREE QUOTATIONS 

TEL:  01531 640024
MOB:  07814 056851

No Job Too Small

Andrew Waygood
Carpenter

          Mobile 07817 897799

Can also do building works, tiling, 
painting, fencing, guttering, 
most jobs considered.
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BODENHAM  LEISURE  CLUB
On Monday 10th October we have our last out-
ing of this year’s programme when we shall leave 
the Parish Hall at 9.30am and travel to Blists Hill, 
Ironbridge.  
The coach will depart from here at 3.30pm.  Cost 
of the coach will be £11.  Names, together with the 
coach fare, to be given to the Treasurer, 
Mrs. D. Pugh, telephone number 01568 797268, 
thank you.
Visitors will be very welcome to join our trip.
Monday 24th October finds the Club in the Parish 
Hall at 2.30pm when we shall have a talk entitled, 
“Guide Dogs for the Blind”. This will be presented 
by Claire Rush; her dog Trudy will be accompanying 
her.  
These dogs are marvellous creatures and I am sure 
Claire’s talk will be interesting and encouraging.
Visitors are invited to join us at £1 entry.
There will be the Bring & Buy Table, Raffle and 
light refreshments.
Gwenllian Bowden
Secretary/Programme Secretary

POLICE CONTACT NUMBERS
The number for reporting incidents to West Mercia   
Police is 0300 3333000
Bromyard Police Station: New Road, Bromyard, 
Sgt Andy Scott     0300 333 3000 Ext 4579
Local Policing Officer:

PC Wayne Strangwood (Bromyard Rural)                     
07816548932

wayne.strangwood@westmercia.pnn.police.uk
Community Support Officer:
CSO Steph Annette (Bromyard Rural)   07970602354

stephanie.annette@westmercia.pnn.police.uk
Mobile numbers are NOT to be used for reporting 

incidents

Broadfield Court Estate
Gardens and Vineyard

Gives the warmest of welcomes to our nearest 
and dearest clients . . . YOU!

Please visit our multi award-winning Court Café 
which serves delicious freshly prepared food 

all year round. 
Christmas bookings being taken now so book 

early to avoid disappointment
Special offer for Senior Citizens - £10 for two courses 

(please make yourselves known when making 
bookings).

Open from 10am (lunches 12 noon until 2pm)
Morning coffee . . . wine tasting . . . afternoon teas . . . 

hampers
Also open to weddings, conferences, 

private functions and outdoor courses
“A day without laughter is a day wasted.”

Broadfield Court, Bowley Lane, 
Bodenham HR1 3LG
Telephone 01568 797483 or 
   01568 797918
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24 HR Emergency Board up Service
Replacement Glass Specialist

FENSA registered no. 12120

 •  Your independent local glazier 
 •  Friendly, reliable, experienced service
 •  Traditional putty work or modern double glazing  
                •  Replacement of misted sealed units 
 •  All aspects of glazing undertaken
 •  Replacement greenhouse glass 
 •  UPVC windows & doors
          Enquiries: 01432 851284   (answer service)

Mobile: 07790 424914        
24 HR SERVICE

    1 Penelope cottages, Lugwardine, 
Hereford HR1 4DS

Absolute Care Services (Herefordshire) Limited
6B High Street, Leominster, Herefordshire, HR6 8LZ

Telephone number 01568 620129

We are a small  privately owned Home Care Agency registered 
with the Commission for Social Care Inspection to provide 

care for Adult & Elderly people in their own homes.  Should 
you or someone you know need care support services to 
enhance their quality of life, we can offer the following 

services:-
Personal Hygiene support for Bathing / Showering undertaken 

with dignity and respect.  Sleeping and waking nights.
Respite Care for a Main Carer who may need additional 

support.  Meal preparation and Food monitoring.
Hospital Discharge Assistance.  We can provide a Carer to help 

you settle back in a home if you have been in hospital.
Prescription, Pension Collection and Shopping Service.
A Carer cannot replace a loving family member, but the 
support a Carer can give is comforting and reassuring.

If you are interested in joining our team of dedicated Carers, 
and have the necessary qualifications, 

then Absolute Care Services would be delighted to hear from 
you.

Caring in the Community

IMPORTANT NEWS ABOUT BROADBAND 
IN BODENHAM

What’s it about?
Families and businesses across Herefordshire 
are suffering because of poor internet 
connections, but there is now a real opportunity 
to change that. Government funding is available 
to vastly  improve broadband in rural 
communities such as Bodenham, but only if there 
is sufficient demand.

How does it affect you?
High speed broadband is no longer a luxury. 
Without it you cannot function fully in the modern 
world and this inequality will continue to grow. 
You will pay more, receive fewer and poorer 
services and the quality of your life will suffer.

The benefits of high speed broadband are many:
• Almost everything is cheaper online – gas, 
electricity, groceries and much more   
• Health and education resources are easily 
obtainable online                                              
• Looking for products, services, jobs and 
all sorts of information is easy online
• Keeping in touch with family and friends,  
booking  travel, films, accommodation, films and 
almost anything is easy online
• You can replay TV programmes, watch 
films, listen to music and do much, much more

So, what do you have to do?
You may have received a questionnaire about 
broadband already. If you haven’t you should get 
one shortly, but, if you prefer,  you can complete 
the questionnaire online at 

www.fastbroadband4herefordshire.org.uk

Please make every effort to complete the 
questionnaire.  Bodenham needs high speed 

broadband!
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BWg
For women from Bodenham and surrounding areas 
OCTOBER 
Blackpool Illuminations 2nd/3rd Oct £75 + insurance for 
two day holiday including DBB at Hilton Hotel in Blackpool, 
tour of lights, visit to Lake District with Yeoman’s coach 
travel who will pick us up at England’s Gate
Please contact organiser Linda Creaton on 01568797494 or 
lindacreaton@aol.com
Quiz Bod’m Romanian Supp. group Friday 7th Oct 7.15 
for 7.30 at Parish Hall with Quizmaster extraordinaire Ro-
land
Make up a BWg team 4-6 people. £6 per person to include 
drink and interval nibbles.
Organiser Ann Hartfield a.hartfield@virgin.net 
Bodyshop party Tues 11th Oct 7.30pm Chapel, tea/coffee/
biscuits afterwards. 
Organisers Joan Manning 0785 0335102, Jean Soley 
01432 820441 or jean.soley@btinternet.com
Costumes at Berrington Tues 18th Oct 11am £3.50 if a 
member.  See unique collection of lovely old costumes in a 
private viewing. Option to stay for lunch and do ‘downstairs 
tour’
Organiser Jo Morgan 01568797255
Last bus to Clarkesville (ie Hereford) Help mourn the 
end of the late night Fri/Sat service by using it  Sat 22nd 
Oct Leaves Memorial 7.10pm, Orchard Close 7.15pm and 
returns from Hereford 11.15pm
We could have a drink or a meal in Hereford
Organiser Kathy Tremain 01568797751 
ktremain@tesco.net

NOVEMBER
Me and My Girl Courtyard Theatre Thurs 3rd Nov 7.30pm 
£15
Contact organiser Maureen Bick 01568797226 as soon as 
poss.
England’s Gate Weds 9th Nov 7.30pm. Just turn up
Organiser Jean Soley 01432820441 
jeansoley@btinternet.com
Ten pin bowling The Grove Leominster Weds 16th Nov 
7.30pm Bowl, steak, chips and salad £9.99 all in
Book and pay by 1st Nov organisers Lavinia Edwards 
01568797558 Markandlav@aol.com or Isobel Crawford 
01432880675 
 Festive decoration workshop Weds 30th Nov at Siward 
James 2pm-5pm £10-£15, max 15 people
Make a door hanging or table centre suitable for 
Christmas with Pat Crane’s help
Basic materials provided. See Barbara for more 
information.
Organiser Barbara Gibson 01568797643 
barbaragibson949@btinternet.com 

DECEMBER 
Christmas party evening Thurs 15th Dec at Leominster 
Golf Club.  £19.95 for 3 courses, £14.95 for 2 courses Part-
ners welcome. Get deposits in asap.
Organiser Kay Clark 01568797943 
kay@rosewood166.plus.com

Come Wombling!

Join Friends and Neighbours for
The

GREAT BODENHAM LITTER 
PICKING

EXPEDITION
On SATURDAY 1ST OCTOBER 

From 11 AM  - 1pm
Start and Finish at 
England’s Gate Pub
Litter picking sticks and

High Viz jackets
will be provided

For further details contact
Kay Clark 01568 797943

JANUARY
Cheese and wine party at Siward James.
Organiser Eileen Watson 01568797594

FEB OR MARCH
Skittles again!

For membership details phone our Treasurer, 
Anita Griffiths 01568797929 or any below
Sally Doody-Henshaw 01568 797066   
Carol Kirkpatrick 01568 797022
Debbie Mould  01568 797910   
Roz Reader  01568 797426
Kath Tremain  01568 797751   
Mary Nickols  01568 797144

Bodenham community access point
 

 
From October 5th 2011 the C.A.P. will be meeting 
every other Wednesday evening at Siward James
Meeting room from 6.15pm - 8.15pm. We look 

forward to seeing you there
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Club Meets Contact
Leisure Club Monthly on the 2nd and 4th Mondays, 2.30 - 4 

pm .
Secretary – Gwenllian Bowden 
01568 797868

Gardening Club Monthly on the 1st Tuesday, 7.30 pm . David Griffiths – 01568 797427
Sequence Dance Monthly on the last Saturday, 8 pm . Mrs Potter – 01432 880373
Flicks in the Sticks Sep-Apr; One Friday each month, 7.30 pm . Chris James – 01568 797451

The Week’s Regulars
Day Activity Contact

Monday Tai Chi  10.00 am 
Keep Fit, Body Tone, Aerobics & 
Zumba   6.45pm 

Julian Kemp            01568 614468
Emma Caldwell        01568 797210,         
                               07971009691

Tuesday Pilates            6 pm 
Airgun Club     8 pm 

Jennifer Grumbley  01568 797395
Ian Linton               01568 797375

Wednesday Tai Chi          9.30 am 
Yoga             6 pm 
Badminton     8 pm 

Julian Kemp            01568 614468
Fiona Hawkins        01432 860270
Rob Parker              01568 797091

Thursday Bellydancing 7 - 8.00 pm
and 8 – 9.30 pm

Abbie Mason          07962161081
E: alanya@alanyabellydance.com
 www.alanyabellydancer.webs.com 

Friday Pilates         10 am  Jennifer Grumbley  01568 797395

PARISH HALL NEWS 
August Bank Holiday Monday free ‘street party’ event. 
There were childrens’ races, bbq food, a raffle, and lots of tea and chatting. A produce stall 
showed what great gardeners some people are and made more money for Help for Heroes. 
We also had tug of war; the Womens’ team beat the Mens’ team. I admit the Womens’ team 
did have a few more people! We sent £151.67 to Help for Heroes and paid £92.20 towards 
the rent of the Hall/other expenses for the day. All in all, a good day.
100 CLUB 
Hoorah! We’ve made it. We are now 100 strong so we will be giving out £100 in prizes at the 
forthcoming draw at Gardening Club on 4th October. If you feel like you’re missing out then 
contact me, Mary Nickols on 01568797144, The Forge, (by Bodenham bridge) and you can 
have ticket number 101 (sure to be a lucky one) for £6 for the remaining 6 months. There’s 
nothing to stop us having more than 100 members. Exactly half the income will be paid out in 
prizes regardless of how many people take part.
Flicks
The next film is ‘Morning Glory’ (12A) on Friday 21st October.  November’s film on Friday 
11th is ‘The Great White Silence’ (U) about Scott’s journey to the South Pole. I expect 
December dates are getting full already in your diary, so don’t forget ‘Mr Popper’s Penguins’, 
a festive film suitable for family audiences on Friday 16th December. There will be a Christ-
mas theme that evening to get us in the holiday mood.
Hourly Rate
• Main Hall  £9.00 (Minimum Charge £12.00)
• Committee Room £4.00 (Minimum Charge £4.50)
• Stage Only  £5.00 (Minimum Charge £5.50)
• Store/Back Room £8.00 
 Party/Dance/Disco  £120.00  (£100 deposit for public)
 Concerts/Musical Evenings £60.00
 Quiz Nights   £30.00
 Bingo    £30.00
 Children’s Party  (Under 14 years’ old)  £25.00
 Jumble Sale   £45.00

      Weddings Afternoon Only  (Clear by 6.00 p.m.)                
     £150.00, 
      All Day £200.00, Previous day at hourly rate

Bodenham Parish Hall Regular Activities Schedule
Clubs & Societies

LASTLY IF YOU WANT TO BOOK THE HALL RING IDA ON 01568 797333
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Moreton Wood

•  High Quality hand made Garden Sheds, Fencing, 
Screens, Arbours and other Bespoke Structures

  •  Sawn timber for sheds and decking
  • Sustainably produced Barbecue Charcoal
  • Other hand made quality woodland products &                                
         services
  •  Fun and Educational Community Events and  
                                                          Workshops

ALL FROM local, sustainably managed woodland 
in Ullingswick, Herefordshire

Paul and Jo Morton will be happy to answer your 
queries

Tel: 07920 851 674

Bodenham SUNDAY Health Walks

On first or second Sunday in month.

Sunday 9th October 3pm meet Parish Hall car 
park to share cars. About an hour.

Sunday 6th November 11.30am meet School Car 
Park. About an hour and a quarter.

Sunday 11th December 11.30am meet The 
Forge. Final walk of the scheme (about 40 mins) 
with mince pies and mulled wine afterwards at 
The Forge. £1 each, for St. Michaels Hospice.

EVERYONE WELCOME incl. children/dogs
Please ring 01568 797144 Mary Nickols, if you 

have any queries.(Wear stout footwear)

These walks are part of Footprints Countywide 
Accredited Scheme.
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Why not collect Fresh Eggs from your own 

Hens?
Whether it’s 2 or 200 our Free Range Laying Hens are 

ideal.  Lovely brown hens, docile temperament and prolific 
layers.  Various ages available – All fully vaccinated.  

The ideal productive pet.

And Everything else you might need:
Hand Made Housing Arcs & Runs  (made with quality treated 
timber)    Feed:  Premium Feed with added Oyster Shell
Bedding:   Dust Extracted Chopped Straw & Shavings with 
Eucalyptus. Equipment:  Feeders, Drinkers, Fencing Wire,  Panels 
and  Stakes, Poultry Electric Fencing, Incubators etc.  Health and 
Hygiene Products 
         Plus! Free Advice  at

Wynnes of Dinmore
Visitors welcome: Wednesday – 

Saturday 9am – 4.30pm
Unit 4, Upper Bushwood, Hope under Dinmore, 

Leominster HR6 0PN
See Website:  www.wynnes.co.uk

Tel/Fax: 01568 797314  Email: info@wynnes.co.uk
Hereford Bull Gift Range also available.

CRISPIN HACK
HARD LANDSCAPING AND TRADITIONAL 

BUILDING
* PATIOS  * BRICKLAYING
* WALLS  * PLASTERING
* STEPS  * CARPENTRY

* COURTYARDS  * FLOOR-LAYING
* STONE PAVING  * CHIMNEYS

* NATURAL STONEWORK  * 
* LIME MORTAR POINTING *
FREE CONSULTATION, 

DESIGN AND ESTIMATES
    M: 07792 300 138     T: 01568 797 388

Jeff Pollard
Decorators

Professional Decorators since 1974

*  Interior & Exterior Work

*  Expert Paperhanging

*  Coving

*  Tiling

*  Design Advice

Fully insured for 
Private and Commercial Work

Free Estimates

Tel:  01568  797228
Mobile:  07971073343 

email:
jeffpollarddecorating@googlemail.com

A N D R E W  J E L L E Y 
O P T I C I A N S

34/36 High Street, Bromyard, Herefordshire, HR7 4AE
tel: 01885 488259  email: enquiries@andrewjelleyopticians.co.uk

www.andrewjelleyopticians.co.uk

Andrew Jelley BSc (Hons) FC Optom
Teresa Davies FBDO

Duncan Edwards FBDO
Alex Lane BSc (Hons) MC Optom

Travels with a Camera
at Bodenham Chapel 7.30pm

Admission £2.50 
Contact:Dave Hill   01568-797531

 
Wednesday 5th October  “Steam in Europe (Part 1)”
 
Wednesday 19th October  “An American Experi-
ence - canyons of the South West in fall” presented 
by Brian Skinner
 
Wednesday 2nd November  “Angkor Wat and tem-
ples of Cambodia” presented by Ken Webb
 

a n d r e w j e l l e y
o p t i c i a n s
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Herefordshire Nursing Appeal calls on local supporters.
 
 Marie Curie Cancer Care is looking for 100 Herefordshire Supporters to come forward and donate 
£20 as part of its local Herefordshire Nursing Appeal - enough to fund an hour of nursing care.
  Given the choice, most of us – if we had cancer or another illness – would want to be cared for at 
home, if we were dying, close to family and friends and surrounded by things we love. 
  Marie Curie Cancer Care makes that choice possible for patients and their families here in 
Herefordshire.  Last year, Marie Curie Cancer Care provided 10,552 hours of nursing care to 114 patients in 
the county.  The nurses provide hands on care to patients at home, right through the night along with vital 
emotional support for their families.
  Local Nurse Steph Bagley says “Everyone should have access to high quality end of life care when they 
need it, and in their place of choice.  For most people this means dying at home.  Every single donation to the 
appeal, big or small, will help nurses like me care for more people in Herefordshire”
  It costs £20 to fund a nurse for one hour.  The service is always completely free of charge to the patient 
and their family but we urgently need your support to reach more people.
  The Herefordshire nursing appeal aims to raise the £88,000 required to fund the nursing service here 
in Herefordshire.
  If you want to learn more about Marie Curie Cancer Care please contact Richard on 0117 942 7132.  
To make a donation please send a cheque made payable to Marie Curie Cancer Care to: Herefordshire 
Nursing Appeal, Marie Curie Cancer Care, 101 North Road, St Andrews, Bristol, BS6 5AQ.

LIVEWIRE ELECTRICAL

* From extra power points to
              full rewire         
* Security and Garden 
              Lighting
* Showers and Smoke 
              Alarms
* Fuse board Upgrades 

 All work to BS7671 standard
No Job too small!!  for a free quote call:-
Richard on:- 07969 308549

CARPENTRY - All types undertaken
DECORATING - Internal & External
HANDYMAN - No Job Too Small
RENOVATION - Outdoor Furniture & Joinery
FREE QUOTE - No Obligation

FIX&Finish
C A R P E N T E R  • D E C O R A T O R  • H A N D Y M A N

For a Friendly, Reliable & Local Service…
Call Richard on 07837 731018

Email: richard@fixandfinish.co.uk
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Marden Welcome Club 2011 Season

Marden Welcome Club has just completed its 6th season 
with the migrant workers - another fantastic year for 
making friends with visitors from Bulgaria and Romania 
and getting a glimpse of their culture.

It’s only with the generous help and support of volunteers, 
hosts, musicians and S&A that we are able to provide a 
varied programme of excursions to places of interest 
around the County.
This year we enjoyed 3 events locally - a visit to Amberley 
Court and church, a BBQ at the Gyfords in Sutton and our 
final evening at the Netherways to see a couple of steam 
engines in full steam, ending with dancing to Village Band, 
including of course the ‘Hokey Cokey’- what else?
Working without a budget, this is only possible because of 
the generosity of so many people.  Thankyou so much to 
everyone who has given their time and hospitality to our 
groups, usually of 40-50 workers.  I can say that without 
exception, our  hosts have been delighted with the workers 
and their appreciation of the warm welcome which they’ve 
received.

Regarding Public Footpaths
It transpired that the workers were unaware of our public 
footpath system and believed that after seeing all the land 
fenced off,  they would be shot if they walked ‘off road’  - 
yes, really! ( What kind of messages do we give out?)
However, we organised an evening when Richard Batho - 
footpaths officer - produced local maps and explained to the 
workers at Brook Farm, the code of conduct for walkers. 
This was followed by another evening when Richard led a 
walk along the footpaths from the Brook Farm to 
Bodenham. 
This was a revelation to them - thank you Richard.  

Just one worker-profile.
Some readers may remember seeing some publicity about 
Plamen, a classically trained musician from Bulgaria - 
unemployed as a music teacher when his school closed 4 
years ago.  During his stay here he sang tenor with Village 
Voices and introduced us to some Bulgarian music, which 
was performed at Leominster Priory in May.  He also 
played some Bach on the organ at St. Andrew’s Church, 
Moreton-on-Lugg, in a concert there in July.
You may be interested to know that since returning home, 
he has been successful in obtaining a post as a music 
teacher in his home town of Gabrovo, to start 15th Sept.  
Plamen is one of so many workers who are highly qualified 
professionals  coming here to work, leaving home and fam-
ily, in order to make a decent living.

It is a privilege to be in their company and to be counted as 
a friend.

We hope that the 100s of workers who have enjoyed meet-
ing up with some ‘friendly natives’, will go home with 
happy memories of the warm welcome they have received.

Thankyou once again to everyone who has been involved 
with the Marden Welcome Club.

Joyce Tunbridge and Kath Card.

RT Building Services

GENERAL BUILDER & PROPERTY 
MAINTENANCE

Small extensions, brick & block work
Driveways / block paving

All types roof construction, plastering.
All types floor laying

UPVC fascia boards, guttering & cladding
HARD LANDSCAPING 

Natural stonework, patios
Rendering & decorative walls, courtyards 

& fencing
For a free estimate call Ray Taylor, 

Wellington
01432 830145 or 07917132294
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DAVID W. GODWIN

CARPENTER 
&

JOINER

PURPOSE
MADE

JOINERY

THE ELIZABETHAN COTTAGE
THE VERN
MARDEN

HEREFORDSHIRE
HR1 3EX

Tel: BODENHAM 01568 797683

GARDEN SERVICES
(BODENHAM)

Gardening,  Tree Felling,
Hedge Trimming,  Mowing

Pest Control: - Rats, Squirrels, Wasps, 
Foxes, Deer

MIKE STEPHENS

Mobile:  07779 407605

MOWERS SERVICED: COLLECTED 
AND DELIVERED

Cleo’s Cleaning Service

*  Office and Domestic cleaning
*  One-off cleans (after party, end of 

             tenancy,  moving house)      
*  Staff Police-checked and insured

*  Reliable, prompt and thorough

Caro Wright
01432 880063 or 0796 4054 872

(ansaphones on both) or
Email: carostitcher@btinternet.com

JOHN TAYLOR
FUNERAL  SERVICES

John Taylor 
(FUNERAL DIRECTOR)

5 MORTIMER DRIVE, ORLETON
LUDLOW, SHROPSHIRE

SY8 4JW
Tel: 01568 780532 / Mob: 07855 232958

AN APPEAL FOR HELP

        Aspire Living, the local charity helping people with learning 
disabilities, is actively looking for volunteers to support its work 
in Herefordshire.  There are a number of opportunities available 
for volunteering across the range of services which Aspire Living 
offers and anyone with some time to spare and an interest in 
helping people less fortunate than themselves is urged to get in 
touch.
If you enjoy working on your computer, Aspire runs an Online 
Centre and needs more volunteers to give one-to-one comput-
ers skills training at different levels.  The recently launched Music 
Gym at Point 4, Venns Lane,  which offers a unique sensory 
experience whatever the level of disability, needs activity assistants 
to help provide stimulation in a fun environment. The Music Gym 
is the only one of its kind in the UK and is a ground-breaking 
project from Aspire Living.
The Tan Brook centre in Hereford provides facilities for older 
people with learning disabilities and also needs volunteers to help 
with their activities. The Leominster and Ross on Wye areas both 
need volunteers to act as ‘life experience buddies’ for clients, 
helping them to access local facilities.
Aspire’s Work Right scheme needs job coaches to teach people 
with learning disabilities who are accepted for work by local 
employers, how to do the job and stay with them until they are 
confident on their own.
A spokesperson for Aspire says “Volunteers can make so much 
difference to the work we do – and to the lives of our clients – 
which makes it mutually rewarding.  We provide training and 
support and can pay reasonable expenses if required.  If you are 
interested but a little nervous of making a firm commitment, then 
we do offer ‘tasters’ so you can try it out before you commit”.
All voluntary positions with Aspire Living are subject to a CRB 
check. Anyone interested is asked to contact Judith Weir, on
 01432 269406, or call in at Suite, 4, Penn House, Broad Street, 
Hereford (next to Santander).
Note:  Aspire Living, based in Broad Street, Hereford, is NOT part 
of a national charity and all the money raised goes to helping people 
within the County of Herefordshire.
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BODENHAM FORGE
3 holiday cottages, each with a double 

bedroom and a twin bedroom, 
available for weekend lets, week lets and 

longer lets, depending on the season.

Also good for visiting family and friends, 
local business visitors or 
people moving house. 

Simon and Mary Nickols
01568 797144 

www.bodenhamforge.co.uk

 

T.R.W.
* Fully Qualified Tree Surgeon
* Fully insured up to £5 million
* 24 Hour emergency callout
* Dangerous trees removed

* Hedges topped and trimmed
* Stump grinding

* Wood chip for sale
We also provide Domestic, 
Commercial, Agricultural, & 

Equestrian Fencing.
Free Estimates and advice

Call Tom Wake on: 01885-488501
or 07969 704683

Don’t miss h.Energy – sustainable Herefordshire week! 15-23 October 2011
 70 ‘low carbon events’ will be taking place all across the county involving community 
groups, households, schools, farms, businesses, council departments and GP surgeries. 
 All are opening their doors to members of the community who are interested in finding out 
about renewable energy, energy efficiency, local food production, and sustainable building. 
 There is also a big showcase event at the Courtyard Theatre on the Monday (17th October) 
featuring Alys Fowler from Gardener’s World and Andrew Simms from the new economics founda-
tion.  
  hope you can come along! More information, including the brochure is available at www.
herefordshirenewleaf.org.uk or contact dave@herefordshirenewleaf.org.uk

 

Saturday  15th October 2011
6.30pm 

AT MILLCROFT FARM
Sausage Rolls and Mulled Wine provided 

BRING YOUR OWN FOOD AND DRINK IF YOU WANT SOMETHING ELSE!
To help with catering, please let Babs Mitcheson know

by Monday 10th October 
if you and any family or friends plan to attend

BabsMitcheson@aol.com or  01568-797170
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ST MICHAEL’S PRE-SCHOOL
Quality Care and Education for your Little Ones St Michael’s 
Pre-school is situated within St Michael’s Primary School in 
with our own playground and also has access to the main 
playground, chipped bark climbing park and playing field.The 
Pre-school is run by staff with relevant qualifications and 
experience of working with pre-school children and is 
managed by the governors of St Michael’s School.    Nursery is 
normally open during school term-time (38 weeks per year) 
Monday                   9am - 3.15
Tuesday *                9am – 3.15pm 
Wednesday             9am – 3.15pm
Thursday                 9am – 1.15pm
 Friday *                   9am – 1.15pm 
Lunch club available everyday with ooption of 
cooked lunches.
Charges :   £3.50 per hour
Please contact Pre-school Supervisor, Sophie 
Walker-Ball for visits and questions - 01568 797241 
e-mail us at nursery@st-michaels.hereford.sch.uk

FOREVER LIVING PRODUCTS
Change  Development  Growth  Health Life

Happiness

Tricia Sanford
  Independent Distributor
    22 Orchard Close          Phone:  01568 797235
     Bodenham                      Mobile: 07779 613030
     Hereford                 Email: Tricia235@aol.com
      HR1 3JJ                 www.patriciasanford.co.uk

 

R.W. Mann & Son
           Funeral Directors       

Private Chapel of Rest
Modern Fleet
Floral Tributes
Service Sheets
Memorial masonry service
Horse-drawn hearse and other specialist
                                   vehicles available

24 hour service

51 West Street, Leominster
Herefordshire, HR6 8EP

Tel: 01568 612358
www.rwmann.co.uk

Please ask about our pre-paid funeral 
plans

  
             Central Heating
 Servicing , Repair, 
           Installation  
 Domestic & Commercial Appliances
 LPG
 Natural Gas
 HSE Pipework Upgrades
 Landlord Certification

Domestic & Commercial

Scott Hill

01432 820590/ 07989980533
spheating@yahoo.co.uk
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FLICKS IN THE STICKS
In association with Bodenham Parish Hall Management Committee

Presents
‘MORNING GLORY’

Comedy - Cert 12A- Running Time: 1hr 47mins
From the director of Notting Hill and the writer of The Devil Wears Prada, comes

Morning Glory, a new comedy set in the hilarious and dysfunctional world of morning television.
Starring:  Rachel  McAdams, Harrison Ford, Diane Keaton, Patrick Wilson and Jeff Goldblum.

FRIDAY, 21st OCTOBER
at

BODENHAM PARISH HALL
Doors open: 7.00pm  Film Starts 7.30pm

Admission: £4.00 (Pay on the Door)
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY:  

Friday 11th November - ‘The Great White Silence’; 
Friday 16th December - ‘Mr Popper’s Penguins’

WE LOOK FORWARD TO SEEING YOU - THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT
Any suggestions for future films are always welcome

Contact Chris James on 01568 797451
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HEALTH CARE IN BODENHAM
 The analysis of the questions relating to health 
and care in Bodenham showed that most people were very 
happy with the services from The Marches GP practice, in-
cluding the District Nurse service and services provided by 
Domiciliary Care Agencies.  While people were very ap-
preciative that there is such a good service for a branch of 
the Practice, there were some suggestions of other services 
which could be useful in the village, and some suggestions 
from the GPs about how villagers could help to ensure 
they retained the facilities, while across the country many 
branch surgeries are being closed down.  
 A total of 79 people asked for more support for 
carers, which suggests that many family members or 
friends are helping to support and care for someone.  
 This number is very much higher than either the 
GPs know, or people who are registered with Hereford-
shire Carers Support, (HCS)  the countywide organisation 
which provides information, advice and support to carers.  
To see what 
support the carers in the village would like there will be a 
meeting at Siward James.  Someone from HCS will come 
along to listen to carers and discuss what we can all do – 
becoming a carer can be sprung on any of us at any time so 
come along so you know what support is available.
 Another suggestion was to provide foot care 
services in the village and Age UK are very interested in 
setting up a foot care clinic on a regular basis if there is 
enough demand.  This service is run by trained volunteers 
who can carry out basic nail cutting and filing of toenails 
as well as checking your feet.  They offer advice on how to 
improve and maintain skin texture and advise on general 
foot hygiene.  There is a cost of £10 per appointment and 
each person will have to buy their own foot care equipment 
which costs about £12.  We’ll hope to let you know more 
about this in the near future.
 Another question raised was about physiotherapy 
services, but as this is a PCT commissioning issue, and as 
there are good services in Hereford and Leominster, it is 
unlikely to be available in Bodenham.  
 We also discussed the possibility of the surgery 
being open more often – perhaps in an evening or a Sat-
urday. At the moment the doctors don’t think they have 
enough resources to do this, but they will keep the sugges-
tion under consideration when they do their overall review 
of the 
practice.
 The suggestions the doctors would like to raise 
with patients in the village  are 
(i) to use the dispensary – the income from the dispensary 
helps to keep the branch open 
(ii) to ring for a home visit before 10 in the morning and 
(iii) to let them know if you are caring for someone so that 
they can record this on your notes.  
 They were pleased to hear that the practice is 
highly valued and interested in the findings of the survey.

79 people asked for
‘Carer Support’

YOU ARE A CARER IF YOU HELP 
SOMEONE WHO COULD NOT 

MANAGE TO REMAIN 
INDEPENDENT WITHOUT YOUR 

HELP
~~~~~~~~~~~

Come along to Siward 
James

On Monday 24 October
At 2p.m.

~~~~~~~~~~~
To tell us what would be helpful

Refreshments provided!

        Bodenham St Michael’s 
        School PA 

Announce a Pudding Night on 
Friday 14th October in the 

school hall, starting at 6pm.  
£2.50 per adult  £1.00 per 
child, come and sample our 

lovely puddings, and a quiz for 
the children.
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                             Pip  Clark

Large and Small Domestic Appliance
Repairs and Service

Appliance Sales - Free Delivery and Fitting 
(10 mile radius of Bodenham)

Competitive prices - Reliable Service
               
 Tel: 01568 797365
         Mobile: 07971 422034

Advertise in the Newsletter
 Small Box   - £50  for 12 months
                               - £25         6 months
                               - £10         2 months
                                - £ 5         1 month
     Quarter Page   - £80 for 12 months
                               - £9.50      1 month
                               - £19         2 months
                               - £40         6 months
       Half Page       - £12.50   for   1 month
       Full Page        - £25        for   1 month-
Flowers for St Michael’s Hospice
 Don’t miss the opportunity to see 
Carola Wilson’s fabulous floral demonstration 

‘Living the dream’ 
created for the National Association of Flower 
Arrangers Society 2011 Show and reprised for two 
nights only at 

The Courtyard, Hereford on 
October 13th & 14th  

in aid of St Michael’s Hospice.  
Tickets are £15.00 and are available from The 

Courtyard Box Office on 01432 340555.  

For more information see 
www.bit.ly/carolasdream 

Stay-at-home Christmas?
Are you staying at home for Christmas? 
Would you open your home and share 

Christmas with a student from China, India, 
or some other part of the world, who would 

otherwise be stuck at an almost deserted UK 
university? HOST invites you to give Christ-
mas, perhaps for the first time in their life, to 
someone who is a guest in this country, who 
would love to experience your way of life and 
make your stay-at-home Christmas special. 

HOST will match you with one or two guests to 
suit your household. More volunteer hosts are 
urgently needed for 1-3 days at Christmas, and 

weekends all year round. 
Please see www.hostuk.org or call your local 

voluntary organiser for a chat: 
Lynette Chappin 02920 693903

BODENHAM FLOOD PROTECTION GROUP
Chairman:  Cllr Tony Mitcheson

Treasurer: Mr Tony Clark 
Operations Manager: Mr Mike Stephens

Deputy Operations Manager: Mr Robin George
Secretary: Mrs Babs Mitcheson

The Moor:
The Moor Road:  Mr Tony Clark:  797943

Orchard Close:  Mr Graham Price :   797621
Chapel Lane:  Mr Robert Pritchard:  797428

Brockington Road(2-20): Mr Simon Dowler:  797363
Brockington Road (1, 32–34,36-42A):  Mrs Rebecca Burnhill:  

797823
Brockington Road (43-54):  Mrs Gwen Bowden: 797868

Siward James: Mrs Iris Evans: 797412
Ash Grove Close: Mrs Jean Fryer:  797338
Ash Grove View:  Mr David Harris:  797575

Millcroft Road:  Mrs Barbara Gibson : 797643
Bodenham  Village:

Bridge to  War Memorial:  
The Forge:  Mr Simon Nickols: 797144

Church and Bodenham Village:
Mr David Ayshford Sanford:  797549

Mr Mike Mullenger: 797199
Meetings are open to 

ALL MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC
All Meetings, unless otherwise notified, will be held  

on the last Tuesday 
of the month at  Siward James Centre 

starting at 7.30 pm
                  Next Meeting:  October 25th

 If you are unable to attend or have points which you 
would like to be raised at the meeting, please contact 

the 
Secretary Babs Mitcheson 797170
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Bodenham Flood Protection Group 
Invite you to a 

Quiz Night 
On Saturday 12th  November at 

Bodenham Parish Hall  
Doors Open 7pm 

 

  
 

 

 
 

Prizes for Winning Table 

All Are Welcome 
 

To book a table or for more information 
Contact:  Maureen Bick: 01568 797226 

 

Entry is £6 per 
person 

 

Including Refreshments 
 

Tables for 6 to 8 
Bring your own wine – glasses available 

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH:
 In recent news, you may have noticed a 
plethora of rubber cones and sandbags, apparently 
‘guarding’ drain covers on local roads.  That was 
because the metal drain covers had been stolen, 
leaving a series of dangerous holes along the side of 
the road.  Can you imagine what it would be like if, 
without warning, your front nearside tyre was to hit 
one of these unprotected holes?

 Offences like this bring in a limited amount 
of ready cash for the offenders but cost many thou-
sands of pounds to rectify.  And where does that 
money come from?  Your Council Tax.  It would 
have taken a lot of time to remove all those drain 
covers, and it must have been witnessed by a lot of 
people.  In this instance you’ll no doubt be aware 
that a number of people have been arrested follow-
ing a chase that ended in Bodenham.  

 In future, however, if you don’t like the idea 
of YOUR taxes being used to finance wrong doings 
by other people, please remember the new slogan, 
“If you SEE something, SAY something!”   
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BODENHAM RAMBLERS
Programme for October & November

Date Description Miles Start Grid Ref Leaders
October
Wed 5th Old Lyonshall Castle, Church.

Offa’s Dyke, Moderate
4.5miles Royal George Inn

Lyonshall
Exp 201
337 556

Dave & Wendy
01568 797659

Sun 16th Orleton/Bircher Common
Moderate

5.5miles Maidenhead Inn take B4361
towards Richards Castle, 
turn right into Orleton

Exp 203
487 673

Doreen Charman
01432 271065

Wed 26th Bodenham Lake Nature 
Reserve, Dinmore (bridle path)
Moderate

5 miles Railway Inn
Bodenham

Exp 202
511 511

Brenda & Doris
014568 797035

Nov
Sun 6th Much Marcle

‘One gentle climb’
5 miles Slip Inn

Much Marcle
Exp 189 
651 332

Anne & Molly
01432 359033

Wed 16th Skenfrith
Moderate, gradual climb near 
end

6.5miles At Lay-by near bridge in 
Skenfrith.  No organised 
lunch.  Expensive pub in 
village.

Exp 189
459 203

Jim & Joan
01432 268268

Sun 27th History of Building 
Construction taking in River & 
Castle Green

4.5miles Bus Station Commercial 
Road, Hereford.
Lunch Merton Hotel

Exp 189
515 403

Ron Munden
01432 265320

All walks will start at 10.00am unless otherwise stated.  For details of these walks please contact the leaders.
For details of the Bodenham Ramblers please contact the Chairman, Edie Phillips on 01432 266994

BODENHAM GARDENING CLUB

Tuesday October 4th   ‘Shortening days’  with Pam Pittwood.  This meeting will also be the AGM and new mem-
bers
will be welcome on the committee.  It’s time to renew your membership which this year will be £10.
Contact Jacqui Smith.

BODENHAM MOTHERS’  UNION
Thursday 6th October at 10.30am  Bodenham MU AGM at ‘Heathers’, Wellington.  Visitors are welcome and we 
can provide transport.
Thursday 6th October at 7.00pm  MU Deanery Day at Kimbolton Village Hall, with speakers Kathy Priddis and 
Linda McKinley.
Saturday 15th October  The MU Coffee Morning at various locations.  Pat will be pleased to give further 
information about any of these meetings.
Branch leader: Pat Horrigan (797044)

LUGG VALLEY FRIENDS - CANCER RESEARCH UK
Coffee  Morning at Siward James Centre on

Tuesday, 1st November 2011, from
10.00am to 12 noon

From the Editor,
           The next issue is November. The deadline for contributions is 18th October.
Have the newsletter delivered automatically to your computer by signing up at  www.bodenhamnewsletter.co.uk
Contact me:  orchardthings@hotmail.co.uk
Tel:  01568 797872
mail: 1 Orchard Bungalow, Bodenham, HR1 3JS
 See the newsletter and find out more about the village on the village website:    www.bodenhamparish.org.uk
Susan Haworth (Editor)
SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS
 THEY SUPPORT OUR NEWSLETTER!
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THE MERCHANTS HOUSE 
RESTAURANT, CAFÉ, ANTIQUES,  

ARTS & CRAFTS CENTRE 
********** Now Open 7 Days ********** 

 
We are now taking bookings for Christmas. Please contact us for our 
festive menu, we will be only too pleased to post or e-mail you a copy. 

 

A New two course Roast every Thursday 12 – 3pm from £5.95 
 

 Restaurant open Thursday, Friday & Saturday evening from 6.30pm. 
 

Sunday Lunch is served from 12.00 pm. from £6.95 
 

CAFÉ and ANTIQUES CENTRE open Mon – Sat from 9am – 5pm 
ANTIQUES CENTRE OPENS SUNDAY 11.00 – 4pm 

 

We are fully licensed and use local organic and locally sourced products wherever 
possible. Vegetarian choices available. 

 

All the staff welcomes you to The Merchants House. We would like to continue to offer 
our 10% discount on all food offered with this advert. 

We are also members of Herefordshire Truffles for additional meal deals. Please see our 
advert for ever changing offers. 

(Please note: Only one advert or discount may only be used per visit. Terms & Conditions apply) 
 

The Merchants House, 10 Corn Square, Leominster, HR6 8LR 
Tel: 01568 616141 or Email: OldMerchantHouse@aol.com 


